
CITY OF FOLEY, MINNESOTA 

CITY COUNCIL MEETING – May 14, 2024 

 

The Foley City Council held a special meeting on May 14, 2024, at 5:00 p.m. at Foley City Hall. 

 

Members Present: Councilmembers Jeff Gondeck, Deb Mathiowetz, Gary Swanson, and 

Brandon Voit.  

 

Members Absent: Mayor Jack Brosh 

 

Councilmember Gondeck presided and called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.  

 

The pledge of allegiance was recited. 

 

Motion by Swanson, seconded by Mathiowetz, to approve the agenda.  

 

Motion carried, unanimous. 

 

Review and Approve the Garbage Request for Approval 

Sarah Brunn, City Administrator, directed the council to their packets. She explained there are 

two price worksheets. There is no separate RFP for commercial. She also explained that 

currently not everyone is using the garbage service and that could be an issue if we switch to a 

new provider. Some residents who own businesses in town put their garbage in their business 

dumpsters. Some are sharing.  It’s up to the hauler if they would continue to allow that. 

Discussion and questions followed.  

 

Motion by Voit, seconded by Swanson, to approve the request for proposal document.  

 

Motion carried, unanimous.  

 

Set Up Special Meeting for Audit Presentation 

Brunn asked the council to move the audit presentation to June 7 at 12 p.m. at City Hall. The 

council agreed.  

 

Other Business 

Brunn shared that the 2025 project meeting letters are now out to property owners in the 

proposed project area. Gondeck shared that the countertops for Lion’s Park are begin installed.  

 

Motion by Mathiowetz, seconded by Voit, to adjourn. 

 

Motion carried, unanimous.  

 

Meeting adjourned 5:15 p.m. 

 



 
________________________Sarah A. Brunn, Administrator  

(Minutes By:  Sara Judson Brown, Administrative Assistant) 


